Jefferson

Thomas Jefferson University

HOME OF SIDNEY KIMMEL MEDICAL COLLEGE Jefferson D ig ital Com monS

Thomas Jefferson University

The Bulletin (formerly the Jefferson Medical

College Alumni Bulletin) Jefferson Alumni and Faculty

5-1929

Jefferson Medical College Alumni Bulletin-Vol. 1 No. 12; May,
1929

Follow this and additional works at: https://jdc.jefferson.edu/alumni_bulletin

b Part of the History of Science, Technology, and Medicine Commons, and the Medical Education
Commons

Let us know how access to this document benefits you

Recommended Citation

"Jefferson Medical College Alumni Bulletin-Vol. 1 No. 12; May, 1929" (1929). The Bulletin
(formerly the Jefferson Medical College Alumni Bulletin). Paper 13.
https://jdc.jefferson.edu/alumni_bulletin/13

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Jefferson Digital Commons. The Jefferson Digital
Commons is a service of Thomas Jefferson University's Center for Teaching and Learning (CTL). The Commons is
a showcase for Jefferson books and journals, peer-reviewed scholarly publications, unique historical collections
from the University archives, and teaching tools. The Jefferson Digital Commons allows researchers and interested
readers anywhere in the world to learn about and keep up to date with Jefferson scholarship. This article has been
accepted for inclusion in The Bulletin (formerly the Jefferson Medical College Alumni Bulletin) by an authorized
administrator of the Jefferson Digital Commons. For more information, please contact:
JeffersonDigitalCommons@jefferson.edu.












Queen of the Netherlands Honors Jefferson Graduate

chief surgeon at the Naval Hospital,
Saint Croix, Virgin Islands, and a
graduate of Jefferson, 1908, has been
awarded the “Medal of the Red Cross”
by the Queen of the Netherlands.
The honor was conferred on him in ap-

COI\[.\IANI)ER Josgpan A. McMuLLIN,

preciation of his services as Chief Munici-
pal Physician at Saint Croix, in the
treatment and care of Lieutenant-Com-
mander van de Harst of the Duteh
cruiser Hertog Hendrik, who was re-
ceived at the hospital in a serious condi-
tion.

The Southwestern Pennsylvania Chapter of the
Alumni Association

HE Southwestern Pennsylvania
T(‘]mptor held a Smoker in the Fort

Pitt Hotel, Pittshurgh, Pennsylvania,
December 6, 1928. One hundred and forty
Alumni were present. Dr. David B. Lud-
wig, 11, 6231 Wellesley Avenue, Pitts-
burgh, was elected President, and Dr.
Ford C. Mohney, 21, 634 Washington

Road, Pittsburgh, was elected Secretary-
Treasurer. Dr. Robert M. Palmer, ’13,
Johnstown, talked entertainingly about
Jefferson. A Clinic and Banquet are
planned for next Fall, at which it is
hoped several members of the Faculty
may be present.

The Atlantic County Chapter

FFICERS of the Atlantic County
OChapter for 1929 follow: President,
Dr. David B. Allman, ’14; Vice-

President, Dr. Charles Cunningham, '94;
Secretary, Dr. Edward P. Uzzell, "16, 1101
Pacific Avenue, Atlantie City, N. J.

Activities of the Alumni Association with Regard to
Medical Society Meetings

JEFFERSON smoker was held in
A Cleveland, Ohio, on the evening of
May 9, in connection with the meet-
ing of the Ohio State Medical Associa-
tion. Dr. E. J. G. Beardsley represented
the College and spoke on Jefferson affairs.
A Jefferson smoker will be held in con-
nection with the Pennsylvania State Medi-
cal Assoeciation meeting in Erie early in
October. A number of members of the
staff will be present to represent the in-
stitution.
A Jefferson luncheon or smoker will be
held in. eonnection with the American
Medical Association meeting in Portland,

Oregon, July 8 to 12. Arrangements are
being made by loeal Jefferson men in as-
sociation with the Washington State
Chapter of the Alumni Association.

Following is a list of Chapters of the
Jefferson Alumni Association:

North Carolina Chapter,

Pittsburgh Chapter,

Northeastern Pennsylvania Chapter,
Central Pennsylvania Chapter,
Northwestern Pennsylvania Chapter,
Washington Chapter,

Atlantie County Chapter,

San Franeisco Chapter.

Building Improvements at the Department for
Diseases of the Chest

the Chest Department, 238 Pine

Street, during the past summer. In
addition an annex, adjoining the present
main building, was constructed. The im-
proved facilities provide a spacious and
modern out-door department, quarters for
the resident staff, laboratories for roent-

E XTENSIVE alterations were made at

genology, bronchoscopy, heliotherapy and
research. The department has been pro-
vided with grants from the E. T. Bedford
Fund for research in carbohydrate me-
tabolism, the C. Mahlon Kline Fund for
the investigation of organie compounds
and a grant in memory of Anne Wood-
hull White for the study of vitamins.



REPORTING PROGRESS

A VIEW SHOWING PROGRESS IN CONSTRUCTION OF THE NEW COLLEGE BUILDING. THE OLD
BUILDING IN THE FOREGROUND MAKES AN INTERESTING BASIS FOR COMPARISON OF SIZE



10

OINE A

SV AN)IMEWN

A Letter from Dr. J. R. Walker, Jefferson’s Oldest Alumnus

ROGERSVILLE, TENNESSEE,
February 16, 1929.
Mrs. W. K. MircHELL, Executive Secretary, 77 ﬁc C >
Jefferson Medical College,
Philadelphia, Pa.
My Dear Mrs. MITCHELL:

I appreciated very much your letter of the 13th instant and your desire to have
a message of greeting from the oldest alumnus of Jefferson Medical College. Your
very kind letter certainly deserves some reply, and at least an apology for not comply-
ing. But I must ask you to consider that I am now nearing the century mark and,
therefore, beg your indulgence and excuse. However, I will be very happy if you
will convey to my fellow alumni my most cordial greetings and express to them my
ride in their worthy achievements. The continuing record of Jefferson’s eminent and
ious alumni has been an inspiration to me through the years.
remember the 600 students who listened to the inaugural address in
October, 1853, an 35D graduates in May, 1854, I can neither repress nor express
the feeling of sadness that comes over me. I have ever cherished the memory of those
rare and brilliant minds who lectured there in my student days.

Dr. John K. Mitchell, whose urbanity and kindness to the students endeared him
to all;

Thomas D. Mutter, Professor of Surgery, an unusual lecturer and operator, whose
lectures on Inflammation once heard were never forgotten;

Charles D. Meigs, with all the enthusiasm of a Southern gentleman;
nglison, called “The Walking Dictionary,” who insisted on correct
pronunciation, and~wae to the student who said du-od’-enum instead of duo-de’-num!

Franklin Bache (a w of Benjamin Franklm), whose lectures on chemistry
were not to be surpassed; who had weekly quizzes accessible to any classes, and who
was accustomed to say that he was always glad when a boy missed a question for then
he was sure never to forget the correct answer (applause from the students);

Dr. Joseph Pancoast, known to be one of the best living anatomists, who took
great pleasure in asking the candidate for graduation to name the ligaments of all
the different articulations, giving their Latin names. In the surgieal eliniec he was
never known to make but one mistake, and he was equal to the oceasion. In making
an examination of a tumor of the scalp in the clinie, Dr. Pancoast stated: “Gentle-
men, this tumor is not a blood tumor of the sealp; it contains pus. It is inexcusable
for a student not to be able to diagnose a blood tumor of the scalp and be able to
distinguish it from one that contains pus. A blood tumor should never be opened
with a bistoury; that is inexcusable. I will now open this tumor, which eontains pus.”
But unfortunately it was a blood tumor, and for once in his life Dr. Pancoast had
made a mistake. The boys cheered and applauded. The doctor folded his arms and
said: “Young gentlemen, mistakes are sometimes made by the wisest of men. I
acknowledge my mistake. But I believe, gentlemen, that my back is broad enough to
bear it.” (Great applause).

I remember, too, Weir Mitchell and Jacob DaCosta, then young men. They had
a quiz class at that time, and it was a common remark among the students that “Jacob
DaCosta and Weir Mitchell know all about medicine that is worth knowing.” They
were both great favorites with all the students who formed their acquaintance.

I do not intend this as a reply to your request but merely to show that I
appreciated your kind letter.

With kindest regards and many good wishes T have the honor to subseribe myself
the last and only survivor of the class of 1854.

Very truly yours,
JOSEPH R. WALKER.
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